
 

 

Linden Town Board Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes July 28, 2015@ Town Hall meeting room 
 
Roll Call: Board Members Present: Wade Bennett, Byron Fugate, William Stumph, Clerk/Treasurer Janet 
Heide                 
 
Town of Linden Board meeting is called to order by Board President Wade Bennett at 7pm  
 
Jessica Burgess asked the Board Members what Tom Lewellen position is with the Town. Town Board 
President Wade Bennett stated he is a Deputy. Town Marshal James Heisel will look into the incident. 
 
Mary Broadstreet informed the Town Board Members her family felt bullied when the Fire Department 
arrived to put out a fire. Town Board President Wade Bennett clarified the Fire Department is under the 
Township Board authority. 
 
Brad McCumber asked a when street repair will be completed. Town Board Member Byron Fugate said 
Town has contracted Milestone. 
 
Paul Buckles stated after reading June meeting minutes he would have had more than one company 
quote for street repair. Town Board President Wade Bennett stated other companies where contacted 
and none submitted quotes. 
 
Melissa Laws asked when Town will spray for mosquitos; Town Board Member Byron Fugate stated 
Montgomery County Health Department does the spraying  
 
Leslie Maddox owner property at Center Street said they have a triaxle truck company and was told they 
could not bring trucks to their residence and asked why the drainage issue has not been corrected and 
wants the time line for the wastewater line.  Town Board President Wade Bennett said the drainage 
project is through the County Drainage Board and Steven Brock is here tonight to discuss options for the 
Wastewater Utility  
 
Steven Brock presented updates on Valero, annexation and Romney; Steve will email requested list to 
Valero of items needing addressed at the wells and wanted to confirm separate sub-accounts were 
created per Valero meeting; State of Indiana has passed new laws on Annexation and will email Board 
Members information; Ethel with RSD wants a confirmed price from Linden, Board agreed the Town of 
Linden will not incur any more expenses toward Romney hooking to Wastewater Plant. 
 
Town Marshal James Heisel submitted monthly report  
 
Town Board Member Byron Fugate stated Cargill will purchase trees for the Stoddard Park area; Board 
agreed hardy trees would be appreciated 
  
Town Board Member William Stumph requested May meeting minutes; Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide 
stated minutes were emailed before June meeting. 
 
Town Board Member William Stumph asked for clarification on the part time wage; Town Board 
Member Byron Fugate stated he requested the salary ordinance list $15.00 hourly part time help wage. 
 



 

 

Town Board Member William Stumph asked if Mrs. Hunter has met with Montgomery County Drainage; 
Town Board President Wade Bennett stated has not heard 
 
Town Board Member William Stumph asked Town Marshal James Heisel if backup system was working; 
Town Marshal James Heisel said he was still working on it 
 
Paul Buckles asked who paid for the drainage issues on the property at South Street; Town Board 
President Wade Bennett stated MVH budget to prevent more damage to streets 
 
Town of Linden Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide presented voucher register for Board approval. Board 
Members reviewed claim voucher register. Town Board Member Byron Fugate made a motion to 
approve claims submitted by Town Marshal James Heisel and voucher register; Town Board Member 
William Stumph 2nd motion; Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries 
 
Town of Linden Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide presented prior meeting minutes for Board approval. Town 
Board Member Byron Fugate made a motion to approve meeting minutes, Town Board Member William 
Stumph abstained, Town Board Member Wade Bennett 2nd motion; Town Board President Wade 
Bennett called for a vote, motion carries 2 /3 
 
 
Town Board Member Byron Fugate made a motion to adjourn; Town Board President adjourned 
meeting 9:25pm 
 
 

Linden Town Board Members action: 

 

Board Member Name    Yea                     Nay 

 

Wade Bennett 

 

 

 

Byron Fugate 

 

 

 

William Stumph     

 

 

 

Attested by: 

 

Janet Heide, Clerk-Treasurer 
Transcribed August 9, 2015 


